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February 9, 2025

Stephen Ministers serve because no one should have to suffer alone. 
If you need a Stephen Minister please call the church office for  

assistance. 843-884-9761 

Attendance & Giving -  
February 2, 2025

10:30 Morning Worship                                           

	 In Person                                   160		

	 Online - households               25

2024 General Budget:               $947,048.00

Received thru 12/31/24 	 $957,016.85  

Expenses thru 12/31/24 	 $928,506.02

Online Giving: hibbenumc.org/give

Realm is an interactive church portal 
that is used by staff and ministry groups 

for communication, as well as a way 
to set up online giving. Once you 

have become active in the ministry at 
Hibben United Methodist Church, you 
may request an invitation to sign up by 

emailing office@hibbenumc.org.

Scan the QR code with 
your smart phone to find 

all the links from this  
bulletin.

Little Free Pantry
Thank you for your continued support of Hibben's pantries. Our 

boxes are always in use. Please be on the lookout for the following 
items:

	 Peanut butter 	 Canned chicken
	 Grape jelly 	      Canned tuna
	 Chef Boyardee 	  Vienna sausages
	 Canned items with pop tops

**Please remember that anyone can stock the pantry.**

Hibben Preschool - Substitutes Needed
Hibben Preschool is currently hiring for their substitute teaching team. 

Substitute teachers will fill in whenever one of our regular teachers 
are out either for a planned trip/appointment, or we are also looking 
for individuals who would potentially be available to jump in when 

last minute illnesses arise. If you are interested in learning more, 
please email Sarah Appleby at preschool@hibbenumc.org 

Navigation Center Gift Cards 
The Navigation Center is inviting us to partner with their impactful 

mission by donating $10 Wal-Mart gift cards to bless their clients in 
need. This simple act of generosity can make  

a meaningful difference in someone’s life.
If you feel led to support this ministry, you can drop off gift cards at 

the Church office.  Staff Contacts
(843) 884-9761

Amanda Moore
Communications Director

Children's Coordinator
amoore@hibbenumc.org

Kim Jones
Accounting Clerk

kjones@hibbenumc.org
Drop In Hours :

Mon. - Thurs. 
12 -2 pm

Rev. Kathy Hudson
Senior Pastor

revkathy@hibbenumc.org

Aimie Morris
Music Director

amorris@hibbenumc.org

Dalton Sligh
Office Manager

office@hibbenumc.org

Rev. Katie Brock Lesh
Associate Pastor

kbrock@hibbenumc.org

Sarah Appleby
Preschool Director

preschool@hibbenumc.org

Church Office Hours:
Monday - Thursday

9am - 4pm
Friday  

9am - 2pm

Lunch Bunch
 The Lunch Bunch will be dining at San Miguel's restaurant across 

from Town Center on Friday, Feb. 21 at 11:30.
All are welcome! Please join us. 



FEBRUARY 9 , 2025

FIFTH SUNDAY AFTER EPIPHANY

Prelude	 Jesús Toro

Gathering and Welcome	 Rev. Kathy P. Hudson

You are encouraged to sign the Pew Register, pass it to all seated in 
your row; and then, pass it back for review. If you are visiting, we would 

like to send you a card, text or email. 
 It would be a pleasure to know you!

*Musical Call to Worship	 F. Gramann

Selection from Praise 
Hibben Ringers

*Opening Prayer	 Rev. Kathy

Lord our God, into your presence we come. 
You are our certainty and our refuge.   

You are our God and our Salvation today and for all time.  
You are our guide and helper.  

Give a new spirit in our day, we pray, new help through the gos-
pel brought by Jesus Christ.  May your name be kept holy, your 

kingdom come, and your will be done on earth as in heaven. 
Amen.

*Hymn	 UMH 395

Take Time to be Holy 
vs. 1-3

Children's Moment	 Amanda Moore

Prayers of the People & Lord's Prayer 	 Rev. Katie Brock Lesh

Offering Call 	 Rev. Kathy

Offertory	 Casting Crowns

Jesus at a Distance 
Chris Morris

*Doxology		  UMH 94

*Hymn	 UMH 344

Lord, You Have Come to the Lakeshore

*Scripture Lesson	 Rev. Katie

Luke 5 : 1-11 NRSV
5 Once while Jesus was standing beside the Lake of Gennesaret and 
the crowd was pressing in on him to hear the word of God, 2 he saw 

two boats there at the shore of the lake; the fishermen had gotten out 
of them and were washing their nets. 3 He got into one of the boats, 
the one belonging to Simon, and asked him to put out a little way 

from the shore. (continued)

Then he sat down and taught the crowds from the boat. 4 When he 
had finished speaking, he said to Simon, “Put out into the deep water 

and let down your nets for a catch.” 5 Simon answered, “Master, we 
have worked all night long but have caught nothing. Yet if you say so, 

I will let down the nets.” 6 When they had done this, they caught so 
many fish that their nets were beginning to burst. 7 So they signaled 

their partners in the other boat to come and help them. And they 
came and filled both boats, so that they began to sink. 8 But when 
Simon Peter saw it, he fell down at Jesus’s knees, saying, “Go away 

from me, Lord, for I am a sinful man!” 9 For he and all who were with 
him were astounded at the catch of fish that they had taken, 10 and 
so also were James and John, sons of Zebedee, who were partners 

with Simon. Then Jesus said to Simon, “Do not be afraid; from now on 
you will be catching people.” 11 When they had brought their boats to 

shore, they left everything and followed him. 
Anthem	 J. Krug

Grace 
Hibben Ringers 

Homily 	 Rev. Kathy

Yours For the Asking
*Sending Hymn	 UMH 394

Something Beautiful
*Benediction
*Postlude	 Jesús Toro

Today's Altar Flowers are given by Suzanne & Bill Holster
 in Honor of their 5th Anniversary

Craig Rhyne
Paul Cross

Joan Barton
The Family of Tom Stalvey

Luisa Rodriguez (Jesús' Mother)
Frankie Collins

The Hilton and Russell family 
upon the death of Rose Hilton

Praise & Prayer Request

 If you have a prayer request or are interested in joining the prayer 
team, email Terry Lupo at terry@lupofamily.org.

All are welcome!
Prayer requests may also be sent to the church office.

Youth and GLOW Outing
We are going to Urban Air! Join us on Monday, Feb. 17 (President's 
Day) for an entire afternoon of jumping and playing. We will leave 

Hibben on the church bus at 11:30 to meet at Urban Air at noon and 
be back about 4:30. The cost is $30 per student. Pizza and water will 
be provided. Please RSVP to Amanda or Rev. Katie so we can get you 

signed up and send you waivers.

Care and Friendship Mission 
Have you ever been lonely? Felt like the day is so very long?

Then you can understand that we have Hibben folks who would love 
a call, a visit, or a card.  

Sometimes a simple kind gesture lifts someone's day.
If you would like more information on this mission, please contact 

Heidi Mortimer, Libby Chinnes,  
Rev. Kathy Hudson, or the church office.

Our Care and Friendship mission is informal and undemanding, but 
we try to make a difference. Also, if you know of someone who could 

benefit from our outreach, please let us know.

Women's Ministry Retreat
Please Join us on Saturday, March 15, 9:30am-5:00pm.(Coffee at 

9:00am. ) At the Lutheran retreat center on IOP.
The Rev, Mary Finklea will be our speaker.  
Sign up on the women's bulletin board

Men's Club Valentine's Dinner
The Men's Ministry will once again be hosting a Valentine's dinner on 
Friday, Feb. 14. The men will prepare the meal. Be on the lookout for 

more information. Contact Johnny McAllister if you'd like to help.
The children are invited to a dinner of their own at the same time in 
the education building. We will also have games and crafts. Nurs-

ery available as well. Please note on the sign-up or contact Amanda 
Moore if you need a nursery.

Operation Christmas Child
The OCC Team would like to start advertising the pencil pack assem-
bly get together for Saturday, March 8.  We will meet in the CLLC at 
10.  We want to invite the congregation to come help assemble the 

packs.  These will be assembled for the November Packing Party.  We 
are in need of glue sticks (no liquid) and kid sized scissors. This would 

be a great Lenten activity!
Also, we want to remind everyone that we are always collecting for 

the boxes.  Deflated soccer balls (size 4 or 5) with a pump, small solar 
lanterns, flashlights with extra batteries, stuffed animals (Beanie Baby 
sized), matchbox cars, small dolls, yo-yos, jump ropes, bouncy balls, 

flip flops, socks, hats, scarves, and gloves, dresses and tee shirts, small 
games and puzzles, are welcomed for donations.  Just bring them to 

church and leave in the OCC cubby.

Men's Club Meeting 
The Men's Club will meet on Tuesday, February 11 at 6pm.  

Stephanie Kelley from East Cooper Community Outreach will join us. 
Dinner, beverages and dessert will be provided..

Souper Bowl of Caring
Youth will at the sanctuary exits following worship today collecting 

donations in support of Hibben's Little Free Pantry.


